
5. Remove the eight plastic locking clips (four per side) by
squeezing the center flanges together while pulling outward.

6. Remove the top and outer wraps. Remove and open the document
boxes located on the front of the pallet. These contain the system
installation, service manuals, and 9/16-inch and 5/8-inch open-end
wrench.

7. Inspect all shipping components for damage or indication of
rough handling. Note all observations on the installation report.

Note – Do not remove the plastic protective bag and nylon strap from

the outside of the cabinet at this time.

8. Remove the support block, front chock, side ramps, and foam
form using the provided 9/16-inch ratchet drive. Leave the rear
chock on.

9. Place ramps into the appropriate notches in the pallet base as
shown. Ensure that the ramp’s taller, wooden side walls are to the
outside of the ramps. Place the support block under the ramps in
the notched area. Verify placement of the ramps for clearance and
alignment. Verify the ramps are flat and stable on both the pallet
end and the floor end of the ramps.

Note – Confirm that the support block’s internal angle is properly

positioned.
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15. In the front and back of the cabinet, remove the zinc-plated
shipping brackets (five per side) that secure the boards and fan
trays. While removing the brackets, reinstall all black screws
(eight per side).

16. Install the plates that were retained in Step 14 on the bottom in
front of the air filters. Repeat for both sides.

17. Locate and remove the zinc-plated screw in the lower corner
nearest the AC sequencer power cable. Use this screw to attach
the AC sequencer power cable to the cabinet frame in the outer-
most screw hole as shown.

18. Refer to the Sun Enterprise 10000 System Hardware Installation
and De-Installation Guide, located in the box that was removed in
Step 6 and the customer service packet, that was removed in Step
13.
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